
Agenda Item: 15. 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 

 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: May 9, 2018 - UPDATED 

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
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

A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS: The Information and Education Department has 

conducted its first-round of interviews for the Natural Resources Educator position. The department’s goal 

is to have a candidate hired by the beginning of June. Additional highlights for the month of April 2018 

are attached. 

 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 

 
1. For the 10th year in a row, The District has been selected as a National Safety Council, Nebraska 

Safest Company Award winner. Applications are judged on safety logs, safety programs, and using a 

weighted average of the past three years, are compared to like organizations based on NAICS code. 

Due to the District’s overall score, we will be honored as a Nebraska Safest Company with 

Distinction 2018 at a luncheon on May 9th. Thank you to all who continue their commitment in 

making Papio NRD a safe environment in which to work. A copy of the letter is attached.  

 

2. The District received a very complimentary and heart-felt email from a Chalco trail user thanking us 

for cutting back the brush to make the trail more open to the lake. She said her dog recently passed 

away and that walking by herself no longer makes her nervous due to this upkeep of the trees.  She 

said, “Not only is it a much prettier view but it makes me as a female, feel much more secure walking 

alone.” Huge thank you to Bill and our entire team for always working hard to make Chalco as safe 

and beautiful as humanly possible for all. The email is attached.  

 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 

SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report 
indicating construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the 

month of April 2018 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if you 

have any questions. 

 

 

D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of April 16, 2018, 

is attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have any 

questions, please feel free to contact me. 

 

E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee meeting took place on April 26, 2018. The minutes are 

attached.  

 
  



 
  



 

 
  



 
  



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
  



 

 



 
 

  



 
 


